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June 6th, 2016

To: Mayor Charlie Hales and City Council

Re: Rose Quarter to the Gorge Hiking, Biking, and Walking Trail 

Dear Mayor Hales and City Council,

The Northeast Coalition of Neighborhoods supports the Rose Quarter to the Gorge trail project, which includes the Sullivan’s Gulch Trail Project and expands the vision for the project from one of local importance to one of regional significance, extending from the Eastbank Esplanade to the City of Cascade Locks.

Preliminary planning has been completed for the first phase of this project, from the river to I-205. We are encouraged to learn that the City proposes to fund construction of a first segment of the project, from the river to NE 21st Ave, during the coming first ten years of the Transportation System Plan. We are in full support of moving forward as quickly as possible to deliver as much of this project as can be accomplished in the near term. We thus encourage the City to prioritize delivery of the entirety of its portion of the Rose Quarter to the Gorge Trail Project, from the River to city limits at NE 162nd Ave along I-84. Further, we encourage the City to work with Metro, ODOT, Multnomah County, and other regional partners to develop a plan to deliver the entire project on an expedited basis, so as to allow it to play its part in helping our community reach our mode split and greenhouse gas emission reduction goals.

This trail project is not only a necessary addition to the Rose Quarter, Lloyd District, and Sullivan's Gulch areas, it provides the opportunity to link our central city with east county and the Gorge. The project provides an opportunity to enhance existing infrastructure investment via a seamless system of safe, grade-separated pathways that can meet the needs of recreational, commute, shopping and other trip types. Adjacent to regional private and public investment, it provides an opportunity to complete the multi-modal network necessary to support and sustain regional economic activity. Therefore we believe this project is a priority for inner North and Northeast Portland and encourage funding be identified and secured as soon as possible.

We welcome the opportunity to provide you with additional information. Thank you for your consideration of this matter.

Sincerely,

Alan Silver

President, Northeast Coalition of Neighborhoods
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